
Barlow Trustees meeting minutes  
Approved & Issued
Location: Socially distanced in The Barlow main hall

Date: Wednesday 1st July 2020

Start Time: 18.30

Trustee 

participants:

Mike Fay (chair); Lynn Jeffries; Paul Allen; Stephen Danks; Phil McDermott, 

Kerry Holt; Guy Haynes

Andy Tighe (non-Trustee secretary).

Apologies: None received

Minutes: -

1. Apologies for Absence - see header above. Nothing received from Mark Sutherland.

2. Acceptance of &/or comments on previous minutes - Accepted

3. 'Clear the Air' open & frank discussion about the major topics causing 
problems.
- A discussion was held to clarify how sub-committees must function & the extent of 

reporting/feedback to the Board that is needed. 

- It was agreed that all would endeavour to improve communications between 
Trustees, particulary for important & time-pressured activities e.g. emails 
shouldn't be relied upon as they can easily go unnoticed. Also, clarity is needed 
when determining which Trustees are needed to attend meetings &/or the 

importance of meetings.

4. Matters arising not on the agenda
- PA informed that the dislodged woodlands bridge coping stones have been 
recovered from the river & re-affixed. Some further re-pointing is needed urgently 
on other stonework at an estimated cost of £450, which the woodland grant funds 
should be able to cover. But other repair works are also needed that could cost in 
the range of £5k to £8k, so other grants & donations will probably be needed to 
pay for these works, which PA will look into further. PA ACTION 1-01_07_20.

5. Review of Notes and Action Points from previous meeting - see updated list 
after section 18.

6. Correspondences received &/or sent.
Received: 
- Email from Phil Grundy re: arrangements for re-opening The Barlow. ACTION 
2-01_07_20 - AT (AT is the H&S adviser & coordinator for the bowling club) to 
review them on behalf of the Trustees. COMPLETE.



-  Email from Nigel Truswell re: his resignation 
-  Email from Lesley King of the office team re: her concern about the extent of 
planning for re-opening The Barlow.
- Email to the secretary AT from Lesley King of the office team re: the expired 
User Group contracts & Lesley's recommendation for a 1yr automatic extension. -
The Trustees agreed to Lesley's proposal that all user group charges to be the 
same as last year's.
- Email to MF from Bolton Hospice re: their lottery.
- 2 complaints to MF about noise from the CC on the Friday night that they 
trialled take-away pizzas & drinks sales.
Sent: -
-  MF replied to both of the above CC complaints.
- replies from MF & AT to Lesley King's email.
- reply from MF to Bolton Hospice.

7. Trustee developments/changes 
- Alex Wilson joined the meeting for a short while, as he had been proposed by MF 
to be a co-opted Trustee focussing on fund-raising. Alex gave a brief summary of his 
skills & experience, answered a few questions from the Trustees, then left the 
meeting. The Trustees voted unanimously to agree to Alex being co-opted onto the 
Board of Trustees with immediate effect.
- Yvonne Fleming is now officially no longer a Trustee. MF has sent her a letter of 
thanks.

8. Overall Staff & volunteer status & Management Team (MT) update: -

- Nigel Truswell has resigned as the MT lead & as a volunteer, as he feels that the MT 

hasn't worked, which MF stated that he was inclined to agree. SD & PA gave a brief 

summary of how the MT originated & evolved, but that some of the 'old problems' that it 

was meant to resolve still remain e.g. inter-working between the volunteer teams at times 

isn't as slick as desired; Trustee oversight of day to day activities not wanted. It was 

agreed that a meeting should be arranged between the Trustees & all volunteers at the 

earliest opportunity to ask the volunteers how they would like arrangements to proceed in 

the future.  ACTION 3-01_07_20 - MF

9. Refurbishment Works - scope & plan update

-  Re: the Veolia grant - PM informed that THE WORKS MUST COMMENCE BEFORE SEPTEMBER 

1ST otherwise the grant is withdrawn. Arrangements were proceeding to ensure the 

required by date is achieved.

-  SD asked about the arrangements to finish the section of car park surfacing. PM & AT 

informed that Dan at the CC had texted AT saying that the contractor wasn't able to return 

to sort that small area & the CC had no funds to do anything more. AT (in his EBC H&S role) 

had already informed Phil Grundy & Phil was going to sort it.

10. Funding Update: -

   -  MF informed that the grant money previously obtained by a cricket club memebr (c
£4k) that had been set aside for future use towards improving the children's play area 
could now be used as required, becaause the further funds for improving that play area 
aren't expected to be available. PM agreed to identify what equipment might best benefit 
from these funds..
   -  Public Works Loan - no update.



   - BwD funds - a meeting was held with a BwD representative immediately prior to this 

Board of Trustees meeting & further engagement is planned. 

   - Crowd funding / sponsorship / pledges - no update
   - Other grants & donation streams - A bid has been submitted to the Co-op for a grant..

11. Financial Update: -

- the arrangements for releasing people from the furlough scheme to recommence work at 

The Barlow is ongoing by LJ.

12. Reading Room cafe bar status: - The cafe/bar is to re-open for take-away only, with a 

one-way system & suitable hygiene arrangements in place.

The 'book exchange' that has been well used whilst The Barlow has been closed is to be 

brought inside once the cafe opens.

13. Status of AGM arrangements & The Barlow Constitution
  - The AGM will need to be help asap once The Barlow re-opens.
- The work on the constitution, led by PA, is ongoing.

14. CCTV / Website developments: -

- No changes to the CCTV system.

- Nicki Barlow is to be contracted to provide IT & website support.

15. Status of Insurances & Licences- SD asked AT to check the extent of the insurance 

cover provided for the Trustees. ACTION 4-01_07_20

16. Declarations of Interest - PA, MF, GH, KH & PM are members of Edgworth 
cricket club.  KH & AT & his partner Joanne Ordish are members of Edgworth 
bowling club, as are SD & his wife.
Completed DoI forms have now been received from all the Trustees (thank you) 
except Mark Sutherland. 

17. AOB :-

a)  PM informed that a local resident had asked if they could have a 'pop-up stall' to sell 

clothes under the shelter this coming Saturday. Although in the past £10 was charged for 

pop-ups, it was agreed it could go ahead & at no charge, on the understanding that a future 

event was to be booked in the Main Hall and provided that it didn't interfere with or 

adversely affect the cafe business.

b)  PA informed that decorating work is ongoing in The Barlow but the new display boards 

have been delayed because a more expensive, fire-resistant version has been stipulated as 

needed by Phil Grundy. It was unanimously agreed to purchase those stipulated by PG using 

funds from the Friends of The Barlow account.

18. Date & time of next meeting -  Wednesday August 5th @ 6.30pm via socially distanced 

arrangements in The Barlow main hall.

ACTIONS: -

4-23_10_19 YF/PA to liaise with MT funding strategy group once the plan is developed. 

Target date TBA. PA has issued a draft Business Strategy to all the Trustees.  ONGOING.

11-23_10_19  SD/LJ to liaise with Phil Grundy re fire doors/security. Target date TBA.  

ONGOING



2-13_11_19. PM to have produced a Bill of Quantities &/or Schedule of Works for all 

required building works & issue it to MP. COMPLETE.

4-13_11_19. MP was asked to explore other sources of grants/funds including HLF and 

Lottery bids.  ONGOING.

6-13_11_19. PA has sent a draft funding plan to MF & will now share with the other 

Trustees. COMPLETE (superseded by other ongoing activities e.g. the sub-committee 

working on the application for funds from the BwD government grant).

9-13_11_19. GH to  arrange a joint meeting between cricket club representatives & MF, SD 

YF to formalise & finalise the lease. 

GH informed (at the Feb board meeting) that there is agreement in principle by the CC on: -

an annual lease amount (taking into account the expense incurred by the CC to maintain the 

associated grounds & facilities); the need for them to pay the unpaid historical lease 

amounts. GH informed that this matter is to be discussed further at the CC AGM on  Monday 

2nd March. April 29th meeting update - MF & LJ have met with some representative of the 

CC & the £3.8k PA annual rent charge that had been agreed in January 2019 was again 

confirmed as acceptable. It was agreed that The Barlow would pay the CC for the ground 

maintenance & gardening works etc. It was agreed that historical payments be considered 

between both parties as resolved, with no payments outstanding either way.

The Trustees discussed this topic & it was agreed that MF & LJ should have a further 

discussion with the CC to close-out the matter. A key factor is that all assets within The 

Barlow estate e.g. the car park, the cricket nets, the cricket club clubhouse & pavilion 

remain owned by The Barlow irrespective of who funds them.

May 27th meeting update - MF & LJ informed that from recent discussions it is clear that 

in this covid era the CC financial position is inevitably difficult. PM proposed that the CC be 

made aware that a loan could possibly be provided by The Barlow if there was a risk that 

the CC might otherwise go out of business. 

The Trustees also discussed various possible options to finally reach a formally agreed 

arrangement, with 1 particular option being discussed significantly. It was agreed to discuss 

this in more detail at the next board meeting. 

July 1st meeting update - MF & LJ & GH recently met with representatives of the cricket 

club (GH represented both parties). GH stated that the covid crisis has had a massive 

impact on the CC but they accept an agreement does need to be reached. However, the 

ability of the CC to pay the annual £3.8k lease fee was fundamentally dependant upon 

achieving the replacement of the tennis courts with a multi use games area (MUGA) all-

weather facility that would be operated by the CC via a lease arrangement, to generate 

profit. This was dependant upon receiving a grant from a major organisation, which 

currently isn't looking likely, though will be explored further.

Another possible arrangement is for the £3.8k to be 'paid' by the CC arranging (via its 

membership/contacts) the carrying out of various 'works' that The Barlow normally pay for. 

SD stated that there needs to be a clear plan (or plans i.e. Plan A, Plan B etc) to finally 

resolve this matter. 

PM re-stated a point he has made on previous occasions that the CC (& the bowling club) 

carry out a significant amount of work in maintaining the recreation grounds, which would 

otherwise cost The Barlow a significant amount each year.

GH suggested that what is commonly known as a 'Heads of Terms of Agreement' should be 

drafted to better formalise the relationship between the CC & The Barlow. The terms within 

this must be mutually beneficial. GH, MF & LJ will have further discussions with the CC & 

will produce the draft for consideration by the Board.  ONGOING.



5-02_12_19 - PM to complete & submit the relevant alcohol licencing online forms. 

Update - PM informed that it will cost approx £500 for a permanent extended hours licence 

& take approx 6 weeks to obtain, whereas the standard licence permits up to 12 extensions 

per year at £20 each. GH to check how long it took the CC to achieve & then inform PM. 

ONGOING.

2-08_01_20 - A sub-committee of MF, PM & GH to meet to explore the option of a private 

company taking over the cafe bar under a commercial lease arrangement. ONGOING

4-08_01_20 - Re: the PWL - MF to respond to the Parish Council request & achieve 

resolution. ONGOING

5-08_01_20 - YF & GH to provide proposals for crowd funding options.  ONGOING

7-08_01_20 - GH to provide a draft expenses policy for consideration by the Board.  

ONGOING

2-25_03_20 - PM to arrange a meeting with some of the Trustees to discuss the possibility 

of re-configuring some of The Barlow rooms & including this work in the Buttress scope.  

ONGOING

3-25_03_20 - Re: the public works loan for funds, LJ now has details of previous discussions 

with the parish councillors & intends to send some questions to them, which she will email 

to the Trustees beforehand for comment.  ONGOING

4-25_03_20 - PA has the current draft of the proposed revised constitution & will email 

this to the Trustees for comments & will then liaise with the lawyer & the charity 

commission.  ONGOING.

1-29_04_20 - MF to sign off the fire risk assessment. COMPLETE.

2-29_04_20 - LJ is to inform the Charities Commission of the recent appointment of KH & 

GH. ONGOING.

5-29_04_20 - MF to set up a sub-committee to establish a plan for publicising the proposed 

constitution changes and also a 'plan B' should the public not vote in favour of the proposed 

change. ONGOING.

2-27_05_20 - MF to send a letter of thanks to Christine Waring. COMPLETE

3-27_05_20 - MF & PM to provide a summary & their review of the 3 M&E works quotations 

to the other Trustees for review by 4th of June. COMPLETE

1-01_07_20 - PA to establish the bridge repair works that are needed, the estimated cost 

& suggestions fro where the funds can come from.

2-01_07_20 - AT On behalf of the Trustees to review PG's post-covid opening documents.

3-01_07_20 - MF to arrange a meeting between the Trustees & all volunteers at the 

earliest opportunity to ask the volunteers how they would like arrangements to proceed in 

the future.

4-01_07_20 - AT to check the extent of the insurance cover provided for the Trustees. 

Post-meeting note - Andrew Spencer said that just a few weeks ago he emailed SD with 

the relevant insurance summary info & a recom mendation that additional insurance is 

taken out by the Trustees prior to placing the contract for the major roof works. 

COMPLETE

Approved & Issued


